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PURPOSE:  

A resolution needs to be approved to authorize agreement in the amount of $510,000 to Stantec 

Consulting Services, Inc. for 2050 Metropolitan Transportation Plan Update. 

 

BACKGROUND: 

The Greensboro Department of Transportation recommends the award of the 2050 Metropolitan 

Transportation Plan under Task Order #2 of the Master Agreement with Stantec Consulting 

Services for federally funded transportation professional services. The Master Agreement was 

executed on December 1, 2023 following a competitive process that included GDOT, E&I, 

M/WBE, and NCDOT personnel. The contract provides for Stantec to develop the Greensboro 

Urban Area Metropolitan Planning Organization 2050 Metropolitan Transportation Plan (MTP).  

The MTP will provide a comprehensive review of project and program recommendations, and 

fulfill a range of federal and state regulatory requirements. The Metropolitan Transportation Plan 

must be completed by December 2025 per federal regulatory requirements. 

 

As a federally-funded NCDOT supported professional services contract under the MPO Planning 

Work program, this solicitation is governed by federal requirements, and City M/WBE goals do 

not apply. The contractor has secured participation by DBE certified firms totaling 16.6% of the 

contract value (Just Cities Collective 8.3% and Foursquare ITP 8.3%).  
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BUDGET IMPACT:  

The 2050 Metropolitan Transportation Plan (MTP) Update cost is not to exceed $510,000. The 

project will be funded utilizing previously approved MPO funds. 

 

ACCOUNT NUMBER:    

The project is funded from State, Federal, and Other Grants Fund using FY 25 MPO Grant funds 

in account 220-45-4598269.5413. 

 

RECOMMENDATION / ACTION REQUESTED: 

It is recommended that City Council approve the attached resolution authorizing agreement in the 

amount of $510,000 to Stantec Consulting Services, Inc. for 2050 Metropolitan Transportation 

Plan Update. 


